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clerk.plumcommittee@lacity.org <clerk.plumcommittee@lacity.org> Mon, Oct 3, 2022 at 7:29 AM
To: Clerk-PLUM-Committee <clerk.plumcommittee@lacity.org>

---------- Forwarded message ----------

From: ronscerbo via Clerk-PLUM-Committee <clerk.plumcommittee@lacity.org>

To: "clerk.plumcommittee@lacity.org" <clerk.plumcommittee@lacity.org>

Cc: 

Bcc: 

Date: Sun, 2 Oct 2022 00:08:36 +0000 (UTC)

Subject: Public Comments Not Uploaded pacific dining car file number 22-0454

Dear Sirs,
                  Please designate the Pacific Dining Car as a Historic Landmark.
Ron Scerbo


---------- Forwarded message ----------

From: Matthew Peterson <matthew_peterson@sbcglobal.net>

To: "clerk.plumcommittee@lacity.org" <clerk.plumcommittee@lacity.org>

Cc: 

Bcc: 

Date: Sun, 2 Oct 2022 03:34:47 +0000 (UTC)

Subject: Public Comments Not Uploaded # 22-0454 THE ORIGINAL PACIFIC DINING CAR

I am a resident of the Third Council District (Winnetka) and the reason I am contacting you regarding the future of the Pacific
Dining Car. This is special not only to me but many others who would like to see it preserved as it has so much history. The
list of dignitaries and movie stars from the "Golden Age of Hollywood" along with the great musicians all wined and dined
here. To lose it would be a huge loss, as so much of our history from Los Angeles has been demolished and forgotten.
Please consider preservation and the designation of landmark status to this structure of this great place.

Thank you for your time and consideration.

Matthew Peterson

---------- Forwarded message ----------

From: "Price, John" <jprice@mesfire.com>

To: "clerk.plumcommittee@lacity.org" <clerk.plumcommittee@lacity.org>

Cc: 

Bcc: 

Date: Sat, 1 Oct 2022 21:42:55 +0000

Subject: Public Comments Not Uploaded CF-22-0454

To the PLUM Committee:


I’m a 36 year veteran Firefighter with the LACOFD & Executive Board member of FF Local 1014; now retired.


For decades the PDC has been my go to for high level business mtgs. and Family events!  This venue is iconic and ONE OF A KIND in food, service &
professional perfection.


What a loss when things were shuttered!

Please bring the PDC back as part of the History of L.A.!!!


Thanks for your consideration!


John Price

562-212-6803


Sent from my iPhone
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---------- Forwarded message ----------

From: John Foster <drjohnfoster@sbcglobal.net>

To: clerk.plumcommittee@lacity.org

Cc: 

Bcc: 

Date: Sat, 01 Oct 2022 21:01:39 +0000

Subject: Public Comments Not Uploaded I Loved the Pacific Dining Car and feel it is a significant part of LA history that we must not loose.

Hello,

I loved the Pacific Dining Car and feel it is a significant part of LA history that we must not loose.  The city is fast becoming a neighborhood on chain restaurants
and similar appearing architecture.  The unique cultural aspects that make LA special and tie use to our past are disappearing rapidly in favor of more high rise
condos on every corner.  The Pacific Dining Car was truly unique and special; from the appearance and theme interior architecture, to the fantastic food, to the
impeccable service dating back to a prior generation.  Not to mention being open 24 hours.  To me it was a cherished part of my LA experience and I have hated
loosing it.  Please consider bringing back the 6th St location.

John Foster MD

---------- Forwarded message ----------

From: Mary Stearn <mary.stearn@gmail.com>

To: clerk.plumcommittee@lacity.org

Cc: 

Bcc: 

Date: Sat, 1 Oct 2022 13:22:21 -0700

Subject: Public Comments Not Uploaded CF 22-0454. Pacific Dining Car

I fully support the preservation of Pacific Dining Car.  Not only do we collectively need to honor LA’s unique history, personally, the location means much to our
family.  It’s late night hours with other-than-bright-diner ambiance had been the only place I could get a stubborn teenager to talk freely.  There was something
about the atmosphere that was conducive to free talk — things discussed felt more important there.  Let’s get the 24 hour deals and plans and communication
going again.


Thank you,

M. Stearn


---------- Forwarded message ----------

From: NY Scorpio <ny_scorpio@hotmail.com>

To: "clerk.plumcommittee@lacity.org" <clerk.plumcommittee@lacity.org>

Cc: 

Bcc: 

Date: Sat, 1 Oct 2022 19:36:28 +0000

Subject: Public Comments Not Uploaded CF 22-0454


I'm a resident of Atwater Village (CD 28), and am writing to express my support of designating the entire
building that comprises the Pacific Dining Car as protected.  

Los Angeles has already lost too many unique destinations -- the kind of places that make L.A. special to those
of us who live here, and make other people want to visit. Please don't allow us to lose another one. 

Sincerely,

Wendy Weiner

---------- Forwarded message ----------

From: "'Laurie Woolery' via Clerk-PLUM-Committee" <clerk.plumcommittee@lacity.org>

To: "clerk.plumcommittee@lacity.org" <clerk.plumcommittee@lacity.org>

Cc: 

Bcc: 

Date: Sat, 1 Oct 2022 12:08:39 +0000

Subject: Public Comments Not Uploaded Council File Number # 22-0454


PLEASE SAVE THE PACIFIC DINING CAR.

 

LET’S NOT LOSE ANOTHER LEGACY BUSINESS IN LOS ANGELES.
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Laurie Woolery

323.715.2156

lawoolery@me.com

 
 

This email message, and any attachment, is intended to be conveyed only to the designated recipient(s) and is confidential. If you
are not an intended recipient, please notify the sender immediately
and delete the message from your email system. Unauthorized
use, dissemination, distribution or reproduction of this message is prohibited and may be unlawful.

---------- Forwarded message ----------

From: Scott Javine <scottjavine@sbcglobal.net>

To: clerk.plumcommittee@lacity.org

Cc: 

Bcc: 

Date: Sat, 1 Oct 2022 11:59:03 -0700

Subject: Public Comments Not Uploaded CF 22-0454

To whom it may concern:


I want to voice my support for the protection of the Pacific Dining Car. It is of historical importance and we must not lose it. Our city is losing legacy businesses
and important buildings what seems like every day. Let’s not allow this one to go away! Thank you. 


Scott Javine
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